
Winchester League of Women Voters

SC April 1, 2009 Meeting Minutes

Host: Elizabeth Ghoniem

Facilitator: Vicky Coccoluto

Secretary: Marilyn Mullane

Attendees:  Vicky Coccoluto, Jo-Ann Michalak, Judie Muggia, Betsy Cregger, Elizabeth Ghoniem, Marilyn Mullane and guest Charlene Band.  Charlene Band was warmly welcomed by the facilitator and group and will officially join the SC after the Annual Meeting SC slate vote.

The minutes of March 4, 2009, as amended, were approved.  Elizabeth provided the Treasurer’s Report and hard copy documents, including the proposed fiscal year 2010 budget, assumptions on fee revenue, income statement and net worth report.  Our balance anticipated for year’s end will be in the black ($1,401).

Upcoming Events Reports:

1.  Winchester LWV Annual Meeting - Jo-Ann walked the group through a detailed planning list and the following assignments were made.  The Annual Meeting this year will be held at Sanborn House from 6 - 8 PM on May 27, 2009.

a. In addition to the flier already advertising this event in the Bulletin and SC members push to bring a guest to the Annual Meeting, a postcard invitation will be sent to all Winchester League members by the end of April/beginning of May.  Judie will see if Madeline can produce the postcard mailer.  If not, Judie is the backup for this task since she has similar software to produce the postcard.

b. In terms of other publicity events, Marilyn will post our event on the Town Calendar.  She will also alert the Winchester Star.  Jo-Ann will provide an electronic flyer to all SC members.  The SC decided not to post fliers around town.

c. Annual Meeting Booklet - Judie will complete the booklet drawing from Bulletin articles and recap programs and events as opposed to relying on submittals from the various program leads.  A subcommitee of Elizabeth and Betsy was formed to draft an “interest” form which will include possible program needs, e.g. lack of poll workers, low turnout for local elections, etc.  Since the meeting booklet includes the slate of proposed SC members, all SC members were requested to seek new SC members, ideally for four replacements.  Vicky agreed to contact Susan Lewis for possible new members from among her many contacts.

d. Marilyn agreed to be moderator and Elizabeth will invite the HS student that wrote to the Winchester Star concerning limited outreach to possible new eighteen year old voters.

e. Jo-Ann agreed to be the recorder for the Annual meeting and Charlene agreed to be one of the readers.  It was determined that there was no need for a 

          parliamentarian.

f. Judie will check with Frances and Brenda in terms of any local student winning the State League essay contest.  All will be invited to attend the Annual Meeting and read their essay.

g. Vicky will prepare a Certificate of Recognition for Madeline Kaiser’s many years of extraordinary service to the Winchester League and Elizabeth will look into a small gift for Madeline as well.

h. Betsy and Susan will host the check-in table, collect sign-in’s and donations.

i. The door prize this year will be a signed copy of The Assassin’s Accomplice.  Elizabeth to obtain.

j. The budget for the Annual Meeting is $300.  The room cost with custodial set-up will be approximately $150.  A subcommittee of Elizabeth, Marilyn, Judie and Betsy will determine the menu and beverages.  They will meet before the May 6th meeting and Elizabeth will call the meeting.  Judie also volunteered to arrange for flowers.  Betsy will check to ensure that the Sanborn House is responsible for setup.  The SC will handle the clean-up after the meeting.

k. Jo-Ann will introduce the speaker.  The SC agreed that we would provide roughly a half hour for remarks (20 minutes) and Q&A (10 minutes) from 6:30 to 7:00 PM.  Betsy to check to see if the Sanborn House can provide a mike.  If so, Jo-Ann will ask the speaker if he would prefer to use a mike.

2.  LWVMA Student Essay contest and Faneuil Hall award ceremony was held on April 

     5, 2009.  No SC members attended.

3.  The Enka Parade on May 16, 2009 will include SC marchers.  Betsy will submit the 

      necessary form and all SC members were encouraged to march.

4.  Judie and Marilyn expressed interest in attending the LWVMA State Convention on

      May 29 and 30, 2009.  Charlene was also invited to attend.  Elizabeth indicated that

      we have $1K budgeted for the state convention.  Applications to attend are available 

      on-line.

5.  Vicky will arrange a sub-committee meeting at a later date for Town Day activities.  The sub-committee consists of Vicky, Betsy and Charlene.  Elizabeth will arrange for the booth and canopy for June 6, 2009.

6.  Marilyn will follow-up on high school voter registration.  She called Tom Gwin, WHS    

     principal for a return visit during cap and gown distribution and left a message.  She 

     will also call Woburn HS although both teacher reps may be on maternity/paternity 

     leave.  Stoneham HS has an excellent student run program and, at this time, does 

     not require the services of the Winchester League.  Marilyn to arrange a bench-

     marking visit next fall with Stoneham High, Winchester League and the WHS’ 

     Connect & Commit Club. 

Reports and Follow-up:

1.  Day at the Races Evaluation.  The League moderator was excellent.  In addition, the 

     coordination for four races was very successful and reportedly many watched the

     debates on WINCAM at a later date.  The Town Member turnout for “meet and greet” 

     could have been better and some questions really didn’t work across all candidates.

     In addition, forced time limits even for three part questions should be reconsidered.  

     The publicity in the Star unfortunately did not include the WINCAM schedule.  

2.  Attendance/membership discussion will be deferred until the next SC meeting.

3. Book Discussion went very well.  The location for the discussion worked and the 

    attendees were diverse (a mix of males and females as well as non-League 

    attendees).  The author was dynamic and including a local author really boosted

    attendance.  

4.  For the next Bulletin, Vicky requested a balance sheet from Elizabeth.  Archiving the

     Bulletin with the Winchester Historical Society will be explored.

5.  A September date for the fall fundraiser with Jimmy Tingle will be pursued by Betsy.  

     The initial date of Sept. 18th provide by Tingle conflicted with the Jewish holiday of 

      Rosh Hashanah.  Betsy will pursue other possible dates (Sept. 11th or 25th?).  In 

      any case, Friday’s or Saturday’s are desired.  Betsy was authorized to secure a date 

      and arrange for payment of $2500 though Elizabeth.  It was agreed that we needed 

      a bigger venue than the Next Door Theater and Town Hall was suggested.  Dessert 

      and coffee would be served and a cash bar would be set up.  Perhaps, Book Ends 

      could help with ticket sales.  A sub-committee will be formed.

6.  The late breaking consensus issue due May 1 did not provide for adequate time to

      to respond.  Vicky will respond to the LWVUS for Winchester and share our concern.

NEXT MEETING:

May 6, 2009, 7 PM
Host: Bonnie Alpert




Facilitator: Jo-Ann Michalak




Secretary: Judie Muggia 


